


                September 12, 2018
Dear 4th and 5TH Grade Parents and Students:

An exciting unit is planned for music class this upcoming spring semester.  We will use recorders to teach and practice the concept of “absolute pitch” among other concepts in our curriculum.  We will learn to perform on an instrument by reading music from the staff.  This will help prepare students for success in the performance class of their choice in 6th grade (band, orchestra, or choir) as well as create new and fun ways to learn music.  Because students are not able to share wind instruments for health reasons, each student will have his/her own recorder for this unit.  

· Students will purchase a recorder through the music teacher for $7.00.  The 4th & 5th grade classroom teachers will collect the money and Ms. Leverton will put in an order through Music in Motion.  When the order arrives, your child’s name will be written on the instrument as well as on its case in permanent marker.   
Because we want all students to learn on quality instruments, previously owned instruments need to be approved to ensure students are playing the same instrument and/or in the same key.  A quality instrument will help the student sound his best and will make it easier to learn on.  The brand we will provide is tuned and manufactured as an instrument.  Some of the brightly colored recorders you may find in stores are really “toy” versions of a recorder.  However, if you would like to purchase a recorder for use at home, you may do so.  We will be using a Music in Motion Soprano Recorder Model 1515 in class.  
Students unable to purchase a recorder will check out a recorder from the Music Room.  This will be their own practice instrument and will not be shared with another student.  Essentially, it’s like checking out a book at the library.  Student loaned recorders must be turned back into the Music Room prior to the last week of school or the student will need to pay for the replacement of that recorder.
All recorders will be cleaned and sanitized regularly according to the district’s policy. All students will have their own recorder which will be stored in its case when not in use.  Sharing of recorders will not be permitted.

Once the recorders arrive, students will keep them in the classroom for a week or two for the first couple of lessons.  After two weeks, the recorders should stay in your child’s backpack so that they can practice at home and bring with them for Music class.  There will be daily grades associated with the unit.  Having their instrument with them in class is imperative. Some students prefer to buy two recorders so they can keep one at home to practice with and leave one at school until May.  This is not necessary, but is an option if your child wants to purchase two recorders.  
We need all permission slips, orders and money (checks preferred-made out to Stinson Student Activity Fund) by Wednesday, September 26th, 2018 to ensure we get the recorders on time to start the unit.  If you are sending cash, it has to be the EXACT amount.  THANK YOU!  

If you have any questions, please contact me!  

Hillary Leverton-Nolasco
hillary.leverton@pisd.edu

Music Specialist

469-752-3466
Please PRINT all information.  
STUDENT FULL NAME _____________________________________________________________
STUDENT ID# _____________________________________________________________________

HOMEROOM _______________________________________________________________________
PARENT SIGNATURE ______________________________________________________________

HOW MANY RECORDERS ARE YOU ORDERING? __________
Recorder 
I would like to purchase a recorder for my child for $7.00 and understand it will be taken home at the end of the unit.  I am paying in the following way (please check one): 
CHECK (preferred).  Please make checks payable to Stinson Activity Fund.  Please write your child’s name and ID# on the memo line of the check.
          
CASH.  Please write your child’s full name and ID# on the front of the envelope.

Turn in this form and check/cash to homeroom teacher no later than Thursday, September 27, 2018. 
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